LibDem leader accuses First
Minister of breaking the
ministerial code

The MSP for Edinburgh Western, Alex
Cole-Hamilton has written to the
First Minister on Thursday asking
that he refers himself to the
Independent Adviser on the Scottish
Ministerial Code.

Cole Hamilton'’s call comes after a Freedom of Information
(FOI) request revealed that The Scottish Government were
“discussing options for explaining false claims” made by the
First Minister on 22 June 2023 which “potentially undermine” a
letter the First Minister sent to Parliament on 29 August 2023
seeking to explain the error.

On 22 June at First Minister’s Questions Mr Yousaf answered
the Scottish Labour leader, Anas Sarwar who had mentioned the
Labour Party’s proposal for a publicly owned energy company
just announced. Mr Yousaf replied: “Of course a GB energy
company would be based in Scotland, because we have the
majority of the renewables and natural resources here.”

Mr Yousaf then corrected himself in a letter to Scottish
Conservative MSP Liam Kerr sent last month, but redacted
material released under the FOI legislation suggests that it
would have not been possible for the First Minister to know
the per capita figure at the time, as the government had not
yet published the figures.
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Mr Kerr had said after FMQs in June that Scotland had 21% of
total UK renewables installed capacity and 26% of renewable
energy generated.

Sam Taylor who made the FOI request has outlined the position
on Twitter where he explains that Mr Yousaf sought to correct
the position in the letter to Mr Kerr but redacted email
correspondence between civil servants shows that they “were
“"spent weeks concocting a plan with the sole purpose of
allowing the First Minister to save face”.

Earlier on Thursday Liam Kerr MSP raised the matter again with
the First Minister at FMQs asking if the civil service 1is
“increasingly politicised”. The First Minister said he will
not take lectures about truth and honesty from the party which
“gave us Boris Johnson”.

Mr Cole-Hamilton's letter reads as follows:



https://twitter.com/staylorish
https://twitter.com/staylorish




First Minister Humza Yousaf published a paper setting out the
proposed approach to citizenship in New Register House where a
roundtable discussion was held PHOTO ©2023 The Edinburgh
Reporter



